
          Holy Family Catholic High School 
         Virgin’s Lane, Thornton, Liverpool  L23 4UL 

        Tel: 0151 924 6451  Fax: 0151 932 1417 
         Headteacher:  Mr M Symes BA(Hons), NPQH 

 
Friday, 10 January 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As we continue to strive for the safety of our pupils at school, we want to address the 
issue of dangerous parking, dropping off and picking up around the school site. 
 
In order to ensure the safety of our community, we kindly request all parents and 
carers to take note of the following:   
 
- Please be considerate of residents' driveways and do not block them.   
- Ensure that you keep clear of the bend between Virgin’s Lane and Brook Road.  
- Avoid parking on yellow lines, as this can lead to congestion and hinder traffic flow.   
- Do not park in bus lanes before 9.00am and after 2.20pm, to enable all buses to 
park safely without blocking Virgin’s Lane. 
 
We have received feedback from residents and other parents about inconsiderate 
parking practices that put the lives of our pupils and families at risk. We understand 
that finding parking near the school can be challenging, particularly during peak 
times. However, the safety of our pupils should always take precedence. 
 
Let's work together to foster good relations with our neighbours and ensure the well-
being of everyone in our community. By following parking regulations and showing 
consideration for others, we can create a safer environment for all – our pupils, 
parents, carers, residents, and our wider community. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mr Symes 
Headteacher 


